ARMADA MUSIC BOOSTERS E-BOARD

MEETING MINUTES
OCTOBER 19, 2010

Present:
Maria Cefali, Chris Hess, Sharon Knust, Steve Loveday, Wendy Pado, 

Debbie Sheridan, Keenan Thomason
10/19/10 Open House:  Thank you to the parents who participated in the Open House and volunteered for specific activities.

NEW BUSINESS:
Solo & Ensemble:  Enrollment for solo & ensemble competition is open through 11/24/10.  Steve and Keenan will talk with the students to determine who is interested in participating.  Applications and fees will be collected at a later date.  The competition takes place in the 1st quarter of 2011.
2011 – Red Cross Blood Drive:  Discussed possibility of conducting another blood drive in 2011.  Red Cross is extending Bleed for the Band program from 5/16/11 – 9/06/11.  Dates between 5/16/11 – 5/31/11 paid at 50% of the Reward Level based on drive results.  Group is considering another drive however, would like to schedule it prior to the end of school.  We need to consider the high school for bigger location.  Further discussing required for tentative date of 6/03/11.  
OPEN BUSINESS:
2011 Band Camp:  10/19/10 – No New Update.  Group discussed increasing price of camp to $150 to cover cost of instructors/march fees.  Also consider making installment payments.  Need to review D-Bar Camp vs. another local Metamora camp.  Typically we need to review and sign contract by December.  Steve provided a summary of mishaps from 2010 camp, which were not experienced during the 2009 camp season.  However D Bar Camp did make some monetary concession to compensate the inconveniences, including horseback riding, hay ride, etc.  

Steve indicated that band camps at the university level offer instructors and better accommodations.  The plus is the level of instruction is superior and the R&B is great, however the cost is high; up to $250.00 per student.  In addition Steve is still required to write the march.  Steve mentioned another camp in the Metamora area (Salvation Army Camp).  D Bar A would like Armada back next year.  If we go this route, we need some assurances from the camp that basic utilities, food, beverages, etc. will be provided as expected. 

 9/14/10 Update:  (2) kids went to camp without paying.  1 student enrolled in band/camp 2 days before, another didn’t pay (claimed hardship).  Board agrees that a hardship letter needs to be completed and considered prior to approval. Board will develop a hardship letter for parents to access.   Stipulation requires student to fundraise to cover costs incurred for any hardship case.  Steve will follow up with both students to ensure they take advantage of fundraisers or make payments.  
Fall HS Music Trips:  The Orchestra has scheduled an educational trip in November at Grand Valley State University.  The details have been distributed to HS students and posted on the website.  
Grants:  Maria is exploring grant options for new marching/flag uniforms.  10/19/10 Update:  Working with Diane Barr regarding Alumni Association and Four County Grants.  Maria also gave Diane Barr a list of other music grant opportunities.  Need specific details to complete grant process:  marching events, HS, band, etc., how will they benefit the students, more unique grant proposal the better chance we have, timeframe, last time uniforms purchased.   Recommend asking for 15% more for any uniform quantities.  Maria will contact – email Steve and Boosters regarding specific questions.  Maria is starting to get uniform catalogs.
Current Marching Uniforms:   The uniforms are being cataloged, cleaned, and repaired.  Diamond Cleaners is charging $7.20 per uniform (turned in 51).  The uniforms will also be cleaned at the end of the season in preparation for next year.  A sewing team has been recruited to perform minor repairs including buttons, hems, etc.  10/19/10 Updated:  Board agreed to cover cost of annual cleaning and repairing.  Students would only be asked to cover cost of intentionally damaged or missing uniforms.  
Concert Uniforms:  The same process will take place with the concert uniforms effective the end of October.  An inventory of the clothing is the starting point.  Once uniforms are clean, we will determine needed repairs.  Uniforms will then be assigned to students.  
Choir Dresses:  Professional cleaning quote of $6.95 each based on a volume of 20 dresses.  Turned in 11 dresses 10/21/10, price may be increased.   Two choir moms volunteered to alter the dresses for the current students using a temporary process that won’t damage the dresses.    

Music Department 2011 Trip:  Steve distributed a tentative trip plan to students on 10/19/10 for Chicago, IL from 4/28/11 – 5/01/11.  Approximate cost of $450.00.  Kids need to turn in a $50 deposit to hold their spot.  Final decision for trip must be made before Thanksgiving Holiday.  If not enough interest deposits will be refunded.  Monthly installments will be required of $100 each Nov, Jan, Feb, Mar.  Steve and Keenan will develop the itinerary for the trip.    Trip details have been added to the website.
Music Dinner Dance: 10/19/10 Update:  Team reviewed two possible dates for the dinner dance.  3/18/11 and 4/15/11.  Chris contacted Creek Side on 10/20/10.  These dates are usually scheduled for euchre parties; however they would present our request to their board for consideration.    Currently the caterers have not increased their pricing for 2011.   Creek Side will hold price of $12.95/person if no catering increases have been presented to them upon the date of deposit.   Deb and Chris will co-chair the event and Maria will chair the fundraising raffles.  Since the date is being postponed until later in the school year, determine if it is feasible to conduct the all-night party at the high school at the end of the event.  The last all-night party was held in 2009 after the dinner dance.  
Treasurer’s Report:  Sharon presented the 10/19/10 Report.  Current General Fund Balance:  $4,836.04.  Current Student Account Balances:  $13,791.49.  

2010 – 2011 Calendar of Events:  10/19/10 Update:  Steve will be preparing an amended calendar of events in the coming weeks to include additional events.  Calendars are distributed to all students upon publication and posted on the website.
Holiday Raffles:  Discussed holiday trees and wreaths as raffles for holiday concerts.  Need to start coordinating this for the holiday.  Received $186.00 for tree raffles in 2009.  Wreaths were not prepared in 2009.  
Fruit Sale Update:  10/19/10:  Approximately 250 cases of fruit were sold.  Wendy will provide exact count after all orders are in.  A total of 5 orders were placed online, while the rest were processed by the traditional ordering method.  Order expected to arrived 11-14 – 11/20.  Students will receive a percentage of profits based on past practices.   Cash incentives for turning in fruit orders early did not generate expected quantities.   A total of (2) 25.00 awards were distributed for largest order received by 10/08/10 per school.  Quantities were less than 10 cases each.  (1) 50.00 award was issued for the overall largest order.
American Red Cross:  10/19/10 Update:  All paperwork has been approved by Red Cross.  A check for $750.00 will be issued within 4-6 weeks to JW Pepper.  Chris to contact Dan Wallace to discuss disposition of $250.00 payment.    
Marshall Music MS/HS Insurance Repair Contract:: 10/19/10 Update:  A total of 11 instruments were placed on contract between the middle school and high school.  
Kroger  Rewards Cards:   10/19/10 Update:  tax letter distributed by Maria….Wendy will follow up with final processing.  Information is also available at www.krogercommunityrewards.com    
Treasurer’s Report:  10/19/10 Update:  Will be completed by the end of the month.

 Sharon to change name of account to Armada Music Boosters and remove obsolete authorized signers.  Add Maria Cefali to active signers.  

Spiritwear:   10/19/10 update:  Currently each HS class creates annual spiritwear.  They handle entire process.  Looking for volunteers to head up for MS.    Wendy has offered to explore general spiritwear program.  Local sources website is  www.pkperformance.com   She will come up with a design or go with whatever we design.  Very reasonably priced and local.  No delivery charge, no set up fee, no minimum number for an order(she will do 1 or 100).  

MEETING SCHEDULE:

November 16, 2010 – E-Board 6:00 pm to 7:00 pm MS Band Room

    Parents 7:00 pm – 8:00 pm
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